MINUTES

Blundeston & Flixton Parish Council Meeting

Held on Monday 20th January 2013
1. Present:- Mr G Wade (Chairman), Mr J Nichols, Mrs T Townend, Mr B Shelton, Mr M Straw, Mr R Leech, , Mrs G Soanes, Miss M Wright, Mr P Button & PCSO S Kershaw, 11 parishioners were present.

2. Apologies: Mr M Arnold, Cllr P Ashdown

3. Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the previous meeting held on 9th December 2013 were approved and signed.

4. Declaration of interests: No interests were declared


5. Clerks Report
The Clerk reported that £750 had been received from the Locality Budget in relation to the ditch clearance/flooding issues at Market Lane and thanked Cllr Poole & Jacklin for this money.

6. 15 Minutes for Parishioners input:
A parishioner commented on the imminent cancellation of the 607 Bus Service in the village.  The Parish Council confirmed that they had been informed of the closure and the fact that Anglian Buses will be providing a service Beccles-Carlton Colville-Lowestoft and the James Paget commencing on 24th February 2014.  It was noted that this replacement service did not provide suitable buses to James Paget at visiting times, nor to Oulton Broad where the nearest Doctors Surgery is situated.
IT WAS AGREED THAT the Clerk would contact David Gibbs of Suffolk County Council and make them aware of our concerns.
A parishioner also complained about the number of builders vans in The Street, the amount of vehicles parking on the pavement, and the motor bikes that, because of the road closure, are using the pavement at quite high speeds.
PCSO Sue Kershaw said that she had been policing cars parked on the pavement, and requested licence numbers of motor bikes be taken and reported to Police (telephone 101) so further action could be taken.
A parishioner also raised concerns at the amount of development of small sites in the village.  The Councillors confirmed that whilst they refused many applications on the basis of over development, these recommendations are over turned by the Planning Dept.
IT WAS AGREED THAT the Clerk would write to Chris Green and request that Builders vans working at the Walton Garage site are parked off the road.

7. Other Parish Business (Parish Councillors)
M. Straw reported that verge maintenance along Market Lane was required as the verge was narrowing the road.
IT WAS AGREED that the Clerk would report to the Highways Dept.

M. Wright said that she had received an e-mail from Sarah Morris regarding rumours of the demolition of the Mill.  M. Wright confirmed that she had replied to Sarah Morris stating that we had done all we could but that in essence we could only react to any possible planning request made by the owners of the Mill.
M. Wright also reported the “muddy” state of the Church Road entrance to the Millennium Green.  J. Nichols said that he would look at entrance and see if anything could be done.

R. Leech enquired as to when “Slow” road signs were to be painted on Market Lane.

J. Nichols reported that he had received an e-mail from Irene Turrell, Lowestoft in Bloom, inviting anyone interested to attend a BBC Radio 4 Gardeners Question Time on Monday 3rd February 2014 at the Church in Roman Road, Tickets £2.50 (which includes tea/coffee, to be served from 5.30p.m. prior to recording).

G. Soanes stated that she had been asked to report the “muddy” state of the footpath opposite the Village Hall.

B. Shelton reported that a large lorry/farm vehicle had damaged the verge and pushed it into the ditch along Lound Road.  This damage needs to be repaired so that the flow of the ditch is not inhibited.  Clerk to report to Highways.

B Shelton reported that the play park roundabout, currently with SOLD for repair had more extensive damage than first thought.  He also reported that the annual inspection of the Skate and Play park was due to take place shortly.  He said that a litter pick in the area had taken place and that a Village wide one should be considered in the next few months.

B. Shelton also reported rogue traders and had some information from Trading Standards on this issue (see further details in Police report below).

B. Shelton also reported that following the theft of the flashing speed sign that a new one was on order.

8. Police Report (PCSO Sue Kershaw)
There were no crimes in Flixton and one in Blundeston this was criminal damage to a vehicle.  Sue confirmed that she has been monitoring vehicles parking on the pavement, this issue was raised at their local tasking meeting, and she will continue to patrol The Street and issue tickets as she sees fit, for which there is a £30 fine.

Police would like residents to be aware of rogue traders that visit the parishes offering to do such jobs as roofing, clearing guttering, driveways etc, often these males request cash and there is no come back if the work is not up to scratch.  Trading Standards are aware of such offences and the workmen often prey on elderly residents.  One Close in Blundeston is considering setting up a NO Cold Call Zone, this has to be accepted by all residents in that area and is supported by N.H.W.. Again if residents see anyone / vehicle acting suspiciously to call Suffolk police on 101.  

Sue stated that she reported fly tipping just off the road on the B1074, this was removed quickly by Waveney Norse.  She also confirmed that she had received complaints of parking in Dickens Court, on this occasion the vehicle was causing an obstruction to residents, the vehicle in question was collecting children from the school.  Advice has been given and yet again I advise drivers collecting children from the school to park at the Plough PH to alleviate the congestion in Church Road for the safety of all children.

The C.S.W. continue to educate drivers of their speed across our rural parishes and do visit the Blundeston parish.  In 2013 their records show a total of 101 sessions were carried out, with 535 speeding vehicles reported - similar figures to that of the two previous years.  From Blundeston there are two volunteers who support the C.S.W and on behalf of Suffolk Constabulary I would like to thank them and all the volunteers who give up their valuable time.  The next priority meeting will be held at Oulton Community Centre on Tuesday 1st April at 10.00 am, councillors and members of the public are invited to attend – W.D.C also are represented and non-police issues can be raised.  The North SNT priority for the next quarter will be to reduce issues of Street Drinkers in the Town Centre.  The main priority for the past year has been to reduce burglaries to houses.  Figures show that a drop of 60 % of this type of crime over a year period which is excellent news and a lot less victims of crimes.  Police will continue to target Burglars so please be assured this won’t be forgotten about even though it is no longer an SNT priority.

Sue said that she attended the closing ceremony of HM Prison Blundeston, many officers past and present with their families attended.  The Governor read accounts from the very first diary written when the prison first opened, fifty years ago.  Guest speakers also echoed the sad loss of the prison to the parish of Blundeston and surrounding area.  Officers marched out of the prison for the very last time and the flag was lowered to mark the occasion

9. District Councillors Report: (report read in absence of Paul Ashdown)
Cllr Ashdown has continued to request road sweeping but the perpetual rain has increased the pressure all round, he has been advised that we are scheduled.  He attended a training session last week on Neighbourhood Planning.  This could be something that Blundeston either on their own or with the other Lothingland parishes might wish to consider.  It would enable them to be in control of planning within their own locality and effectively act as the planning authority.  They would need to set up planning policies similar to Waveney and have them examined by an inspector for accuracy before being adopted.  Cllr Ashdown suggested that the PC consult with Julie Hood of Waveney's planning policy team to see if this would be appropriate for Blundeston.  Funds are available for the setting up of this facility.  All this is part of The Localism Bill.
Following the reading of this report and with the concerns raised earlier in the meeting IT WAS AGREED THAT the Clerk would contact Julie Hood and obtain more details about what was involved and what level of authority the Parish Council would have.

10. County Councillors Report: - None present

11. Planning
Mr Shaun Freeman, The Oaks, Lound Road, Blundeston – Construction of single storey front and first floor side extensions – This application was turned down on the basis of over development of site.
Approval Received:
Broads Authority – Removal of piling and regrading or rivers edge
Mr D Spooner – Construction of 4 bed detached house adjacent to Wishing Well Cottage

12. Blundeston Prison Site
John Nichols, Melanie Wright and Sarah Jermy attended the prison on 13th January 2014.  The Governor Roy Stevenson and Phil Riley (NOMS) confirmed that no inmates remained and that decommissioning was underway with expected handover to the Ministry of Justice Estates Dept on 14th February.  Mitie Security Company have been contracted to maintain security of the site after 14th February, gates are to be installed to prevent access onto the site and CCTV will be in operation.  Jones, Lang La Salle have been instructed to handle the marketing of the site following a consultation regarding its future which is expected to take between 2-6 months.  The pictures and plaque which were donated by the Parish Council to the visitor centre could not be found, however we were told we could have the board which contained the names of the Governors to display in the Village Hall.  If any other artefacts turn up and if it is possible for the foundation stone to be removed we will be informed.  (Full report available on request)

13. Finances: The following finances were approved
Mrs S Jermy – Clerks Salary £146.09 paid by Standing Order
Precept 2014/15
The draft Precept figures were circulated and discussed and it was unanimously agreed that these should be adopted.

14. Correspondence
	E-mail
	Len Jacklin – Lothingland Middle School Site

WDC – Neighbourhood Planning Event

WDC – Urgent call for local flood information

SALC – Warm Homes Healthy People Scheme

SALC – DCLG Local Government Finance Statement

WDC – Letter from Superintendant Paul Sharp

SALC – DCLG Local Government Finance Statement

SCC – Temporary Road Closure – The Street, Blundeston

SCC – Bus Service 607

Environment Agency – Regulators Start Generic design assessment on new nuclear reactor

	Post
	SCC – Risk of Motor Vehicles crashing onto Rail Tracks

Governor Blundeston Prison – Site Security

WDC – Community Infrastructure Levy & New Public Access

	
	Greater Norwich Development Partnership – Joint Core Strategy of Broadland, Norwich and South Norfolk: Broadland part of the Norwich Policy Area Local Plan



15. Any other Business

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.30 pm
